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NOTICE OF INTENT TO SOLE SOURCE  
 

The Port Authority of New York and New Jersey intends to establish a sole source contract 
with P.W. Grosser Consulting, Inc., Bohemia, NY, to provide the following: 
 
TITLE: Inspection and reporting services concerning fueling agent and fueling operator 
compliance with 14 CFR Part 139.321 entitled “Handling and storing of hazardous 
substances and materials” to the Port Authority of New York and New Jersey operated 
airports (IATA codes: JFK, EWR, LGA, SWF and TEB) in New York and New Jersey  
  
Firms who believe they can compete for this requirement are required to submit via email a 
brief statement of their intent to compete. The statement and any other questions regarding 
this sole source should be directed to Lwaxman@panynj.gov  by December 18, 2019. The 
Port Authority does not guarantee that firms responding to this notice will be rendered a 
request to tender an offer for this procurement. In addition, the Port Authority does not 
guarantee that any solicitation will occur for this procurement, but reserves the right to solicit 
proposals.  
 
Firms who have not done business with the Port Authority should register as a vendor at 
https://www.panynjprocure.com. Also, visit our website to view advertised bids at 
http://www.panynj.gov/business-opportunities/bid-proposal-advertisements.html.  
 
 
RESPONSES DUE:  December 18, 2019 on or before 11:00 AM 
 
BUYER NAME: Larry Waxman 
 
BUYER EMAIL: Lwaxman@panynj.gov 
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